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Mr Anders Fogh Rasmussen

Prime Minister

The Prime Minister’s Office

Christiansborg

Prins Jorgens Gard 11

DK-1218 Copenhagen K

Ref. : b309 – 14 August 2002

Dear Sir,

As the new Colombian president took office on the 7 August 2002, now is an important and crucial opportunity for the European Union and the Danish Presidency to give renewed priority to the human rights crisis in Colombia.  

Amnesty International is concerned about the impact on human rights of policies which may be introduced by the new administration which include :

· The creation of a million-strong civilian militia of informers which can be expected to fuel the spiral of political violence and drag the civilian population further into the conflict;

· Reforms of the Constitutional Court which might seriously undermine its role in safeguarding human rights;

· Re-establishing the President’s faculty to call a state of siege without due regard for safeguards laid down in international standards;

· The possible curtailment of public rights and freedoms, including that of expression, in the name of security;

· Granting judicial police powers to the armed forces which threaten to strengthen the mechanisms of impunity by facilitating the covering up of responsibility for human rights violations committed by the armed forces and the paramilitaries.

The civilian population is already at risk - human rights defenders, trade unionists, the indigenous and Afro-Colombian populations and internally displaced persons continue to suffer serious human rights violations.  They must be protected from further such violations from armed opposition groups as well as from Colombian security forces and army-backed paramilitaries.

By calling that the new government gives priority to developing a human rights action plan that is based on UN recommendations and EU statements, and by ensuring that human rights organizations play a central role in this process with the support of the international community, the Danish Presidency will be taking concrete steps towards addressing the long-standing human rights crisis in Colombia.

I therefore ask that in your contacts with the new government you insist on urgent implementation of repeated UN recommendations and EU statements regarding the need to end impunity, to confront and dismantle army-backed paramilitary organizations, and to guarantee the safety of human rights defenders and other vulnerable sectors of the civilian population.
Yours sincerely,

Dick Oosting

Director
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